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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
September 2, 2020
Teams

Present:  D. Lee, G. Rozich, E. Belfrage, F. Willson, P. Smith, C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Frank made a motion to approve the May 2020 Meeting Minutes. David seconded. All approved.
· Scott and David to present update to Dublin City Council on September 14. A meeting with Dana McDaniel will occur prior to the meeting.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of August Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the September Executive Committee Meeting. Frank made a motion to approve the August 2020 Meeting Minutes. David seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The July Bed Tax (June bed nights) was $27,425.71 compared to $124,428 in 2019 which is a decrease of 77.9 percent. Staff had budgeted $0 for the month. The Bureau has not yet received the August Bed Tax.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through August is $272,649.92. Account receivables total $44,463 due to the billing for the Destination Guide Partnership. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,943.06. The Bureau received a CARES Act Loan for $80,300.
c. P&L – Through August, total expenses year-to-date stand at 24.7 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 40.7 percent.

III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Special Improvement District (SID) – One of the elements discussed by Staff and the Board of Directors as part of the Evolution of the Dublin CVB is the creation of a Special Improvement District (SID). A SID is an economic development tool that allows private property owners in a self-defined area to establish a program for services or improvements and pay for the program with assessments on all properties in the defined area. This area can be any size if it is contiguous. SIDs are governed by a private, nonprofit corporation created by the private property owners and run by a board of the property owners. Private property owners must petition their City Council to create a SID. The petition must be signed by owners representing at least 60% of the front footage along all public streets in the proposed district. 
The Bureau is looking to create a SID in Downtown Dublin and the new organization overseeing the SID would be under the Dublin CVB. There are numerous efficiencies with this model, utilizing current staff and facilities at the Bureau. The deliverables because of the SID is yet to be determined but may include Marketing, Special Events, Cleanliness, Advocacy, Strategic Planning, etc.

The Bureau would consider retaining MS Consultants, Inc. to oversee the creation of the SID at the cost of an estimated $50,000. Representatives from MS Consultants will be presenting an overview at the Board Meeting on Monday. Staff will seek direction from the Board on next steps to pursue the SID.

To assist with the Executive Committee discussion, Scott created a list of pros and cons for the creation of the SID: 

Pros -- New, ongoing annual revenue source ($100k - $300k); Will diversify revenue model for organization; Greater influence and control in Downtown Dublin; Increase relevancy of the organization among key stakeholders; Creation and control of Signature Events to Downtown Dublin
Cons -- Creating and managing a new 501c3 Organization and Board with no additional staffing; Will it take away from the core services and established successes of Visit Dublin?; $50,000 expense to create the SID (creation of SID not guaranteed); Initial skepticism among City Council Members; Additional “taxing” within Downtown Dublin; Will new revenue source impact percentage of bed tax provided by the City?; Expertise needed to fill voids of SID Services not currently offered by Visit Dublin; Burden of being the key contact among Historic Dublin Merchants; Will SID negatively impact the Bureau’s Partnership Program revenue; Will take 12-18 months for completion
The Committee determined the time was not right in the current environment to attempt creating a SID. There was still interest and staff will continue to research answers to the Cons of creating a SID.
b. City of Dublin Grant – Scott also provided an option for additional revenue in 2021. The proposal to the City of Dublin is for “Downtown Dublin COVID-19 Economic Development”. The funding ask would be in the range of $125k - $175k. The proposal is based on continuing the momentum and the initiatives already in place by the Bureau to help the local Dublin economy, maintain jobs and the vibrancy in Downtown Dublin. 

Objectives include: Generate revenue and jobs for Downtown Dublin restaurants and retail; Continue established and proven Visit Dublin initiatives to attract Dublin and central Ohio residents to Downtown Dublin through targeted marketing and public relations efforts; Centralize current efforts by various organizations (HDBA, City of Dublin, Crawford Hoying) to establish improved collaboration, communication and efficiencies; Create or enhance 2-3 signature events that supports all Downtown Dublin (based on safety mandates). 
A few of the deliverables feature: Launch promotional campaigns to support retail and restaurants (Ex: Picnic Packs); Create and promote safety measures in the area; Secure local, statewide, and national media featuring Downtown Dublin; Dedicated Downtown Dublin content on website, blog, social media; Create a Downtown Dublin destination video; Expand annual and beneficial events that will generate traffic and vibrancy to the Downtown Dublin area; Create new events and programming to benefit Downtown Dublin and highlighting Riverside Crossing Park; Work with City of Dublin Staff to develop event policy for Riverside Crossing Park; Assist in promotional and logistical efforts as needed for DORA

Specific measurable goals will be created once a budget is determined. Results and progress reports will be provided weekly to Dublin City Council. 

 

The Committee will continue discussions on if the Bureau should request funding for marketing efforts for 2021 and at what level. David and Scott will have initial conversations with Dana McDaniel to get his perspective.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Visit Dublin Transition – The official transition from the Dublin Convention & Visitors Bureau to Visit Dublin will occur on October 1. Scott and David are presenting to Dublin City Council on September 14 and will make the announcement to them at that time. There will also be one-on-one meetings with City Leadership and other key stakeholders. Staff is working on an announcement strategy.
b. 2021 Budget, Sales/Marketing Plan – Staff has created a timeline for creation and approvals of the 2021 Budget and Sales and Marketing Plan. The proposed budget will be presented to the Executive Committee for discussion on November 11 with Board approval on December 7.
c. Partnership Program – A new Partnership Program has been developed to offer new opportunities for partners and generate additional revenue for the organization. The previous program was focused on purchasing an ad in the Destination Guide, which will not be created in 2021. Scott will provide specifics on the program at next month’s Executive Committee Meeting.
d. October Executive Committee Meeting – A new meeting date will be held on Thursday, October 1 at 4 p.m.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, October 1 at 4 p.m., Teams

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 5 at Noon, Teams
“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
